

February 10, 2015

J.M. Fleming Managing Director, Planning and City Planner

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its session held on February 9, 2015 resolved:

- 11. That, the following actions be taken with respect to the 2nd Report of the Advisory Committee on the Environment, from its meeting held on January 13, 2015:
- a) the following actions be taken with respect to reducing pesticide use and protecting pollinator health:
 - the recommendation for G. Sass, Advisory Committee on the Environment (ACE), to make a submission, on behalf of the ACE, with respect to Province of Ontario's Pollinator Health Discussion Paper on reducing pesticide use and protecting pollinator health, BE REFERRED to the Civic Administration to report back at the February 17, 2015 Planning and Environment Committee meeting; and,
 - ii) it BE NOTED that the ACE reviewed and received the staff report dated July 20, 2009, from J. Stanford, Director, Environment Programs and Solid Waste, with respect to an update on the Boulevard Naturalization Policy;
- b) clauses 1 to 5 and 7 to 9, BE RECEIVED;

it being noted that the Planning and Environment Committee heard a verbal presentation from D. Szoller, Chair, ACE, with respect to these matters. (11/4/PEC)

C. Saunders City Clerk /jb

CC:

- J. Stanford, Director, Environment Programs and Solid Waste
- G. Barrett, Manager, Long Range Planning and Research
- A. Macpherson, Manager, Environmental & Parks Planning
- L. McDougall, Ecologist Planner

Advisory Committee on the Environment

Fax: 519-661-4892 www. london.ca